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Final Grand Knights Message,
On Sunday May 3, we celebrated the St. Pius X Council's 25th

Anniversary. We started the celebration with Mass at 10:30AM. Father
Valentine, Father Chux, and Deacon John concelebrated the Mass together. The
Knights who attended the Mass walked in as part of the procession. Father
Valentine spoke of the Knights dedication to the Parish and Community, and
thanked the council for all the support we provide him and our parish. Father
Chux called to the altar all Knights present and bestowed upon them his
blessing. I presented Father Chux, our Chaplain with an Honorary Life
Membership Award during Mass, because he was unable to attend the Dinner
which followed.

Our co-chairmen, DD James Albert and Ralph Plaisance, did an exceptional
job of organizing the event. Jim emceed the event, with the help of Ralph, and
Bob Jurik. Our Worthy Lecturer Gene Robinson was given a special
award. Gene received a box of cigars, and a pair of scissors that he assured me he
will put his name on it so he does not lose them at council events. Gene is always
the first person to arrive (he even beats me to the various events) and the last to
leave. Thank you, Gene, for all your years of hard work and dedication to our
council.

We had numerous dignitaries attend the event, Sal Restivo, Past State Deputy,
Ed Ciulla, State Warden, Steve Driscoll, Nassau Chapter President, and Anthony
Ippolito, Past Nassau Conference Chairman, Mike Trimarco, Grand Knight Our
Lady of Mercy/Lamb Council and Rich Soto PGK of the same council. I also want
to thank our brothers at Barry Council for their help in planning this event.

The old saying: “Time flies when you are having fun” is very true. This will be
my last Grand Knight Message, as my two year term is up. I know many of you
will miss these words of wisdom. I especially want to thank DD Jim Albert for all
his guidance and support these past two years. I could not have made it without
Jim's help. I also want to thank all the Officers and brothers who helped me and
the council make the last two years very rewarding. I wish our new Grand
Knight, Dom Sala, the best of luck and always remember, Dom, you are not alone
in this journey, you always have your brothers to support you.

On May 7, we had one new candidate for the first degree. Congratulations to
new brother, James Doran, who received his first degree at Our Lady of
Mercy/Lamb Council. As usual fellow brothers from our council came as support
for James, thanks to Anthony Corrente and Tony Pierno.

On May 25, we marched in the Memorial Day Parade. We had a good
representation of Knights and Columbiettes who walked the parade route, while
singing Patriotic Songs.

Fraternally, Grand Knight Neil DeRosa
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New Haven CT.

SUPREME
www.kofc.org

The Nassau Chapter Website is:

http://www.nassauchapterkofc.org/

Supreme Knight Carl
Anderson presented the charter
April 11 to the newly renamed
Archbishop John J. Hughes Council
#163 at the end of Mass in the
Basilica of St. Patrick’s Old
Cathedral in lower Manhattan.
Completed in 1815 as the third
Catholic church in New York, the
old cathedral is marking its 200th
anniversary with a major
renovation that will be completed
in November. It was designated a
basilica in 2010 by Pope Benedict

XVI. Yes, Council #163

“STATE
COUNCIL
NEWS”

Steve

Driscoll

President

State Deputy
Robert Weitzman,

Secretary Kenneth F. Latham Jr.,
Treasurer Edward Kennedy,

Advocate Gary Leonardo, and
from Nassau County our own

State Warden Ed Ciulla.

Co-Chairmen of the
Chapter Scholarship Committee
Ralph Plaisance, PGK and DD Jim
Albert awarded the H.S.
Scholarships at St. Mary’s /
Maris Stella Council on May 15th.
A $1000 renewable for four years
and two $500 one time awards
were made. WINNERS:
Kerry Pancoast, Bellmore $1000

$500 One Time:
Dillon Richardson, NYP Council
Julia Panarella, Seidenschwang

“jOIN US” UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS:
June 4th St. Pius X Council Officers Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
June 9th District Meeting Officers Only 8:00PM Jos. Barry Council
June 11th St. Pius X Council Business Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
June 14th FLAG DAY
June 15th St. Pius X Church “Golf Outing” Fundraiser
June 19th NASSAU CHAPTER MEETING Fr. Daly Council 8:00PM
June 21st HAPPY FATHERS DAY
June 25th St. Pius X Council Social “Main Event” $10 per member 7:00PM
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KNIGHTS IN NEED

The “Field Agent” for
St. Pius X Council
#10332 is:

Jose
Maldonado
516-765-0532

Sal Mascolo, PGK (2), Larry Herbst,
Christian Komonodora, Walter Priestly

Mario Saraceno, John Heilig,
Artie Venezia, Ray Ludwig

Donald B. Dickinson, Tom Burke
Brothers of St. Pius X Council

Who Need Your Prayers
and Support

If you know of a Brother “Pius Knight” Sick
or in Distress please contact K.I.N.

Chairmen Warden Bill Bullwinkel, PGK at

twobull46@aol.com

Please remember our
Brothers who have gone
before us and sleep in Christ.

Since our Council began 25years
ago no Council member has passed
away in the month of June.

If you are interested in becoming
a member of our “Prayer Service
Team” Please contact:

GK Neil DeRosa.

May God Bless Our
Departed Brothers.

Nassau Conference Chairman
Michael Muirhead

Next
Nassau Conference

Meeting is:

November 30th
at:

St. Mary’s / Maris Stella
Council #2228

in
Lynbrook, NY
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PART #11 In A Series

1941-1950: War & Peace

By the time Pearl Harbor was attacked and the United States entered World War II in 1941,
a K of C welfare program for servicemen had been well established by Canadian Knights, built and
modeled on the Knights’ World War I work. In the United States, the Order’s outreach to soldiers
was conducted through the National Catholic Community Service organization, which itself
modeled many of its programs on the Knights’ war efforts.

At the Supreme Convention in 1944, the Order established a $1 million trust fund for the
children of members who died or became disabled in World War II. Following the end of the war in
1945, the Order turned its attention to the growing threats of communism and fascism. To combat
these dangers, the Knights launched in 1946 the Crusade for the Preservation and Promotion of
American Ideals, which published books and pamphlets to educate the public on “the perils of
communism.”

Meanwhile, the postwar years saw a membership boom for the Order in the Philippines.
Jesuit Father George J. Willmann envisioned the Knights as the premiere lay society in the
Philippines and set about establishing new councils and recruiting new members. He appealed to the
Supreme Council in 1947 for permission to establish three new councils there and served as the
country’s first district deputy. By the time Supreme Knight Luke E. Hart visited Manila in 1955, the
Order had expanded to include 50 Filipino councils. District Deputy Jim Albert
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DD Jim Albert

COUNCILS OF THE 13TH DISTRICT
JOSEPH BARRY COUNCIL #2520
MERCY/LAMB COUNCIL #5723
ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332
HOLY FAMILY COUNCIL #11227

SIGN OF THE CROSS COUNCIL # 11254

I can’t believe 3-years can go by this fast. It seems like only yesterday I was appointed District Deputy to
the 13th District. During the re-organization of the 13th I was able to serve seven different Councils during my
time. It has allowed me to meet so many wonderful Catholic families.

The first person I want to thank for making these three years easier and a success for me is my wife
Dolores. When I took on the responsibility of District Deputy she probably had no idea I would be out almost
each evening attending Ceremonials, Meetings, Events, Fundraisers, and Installations. I always get a “Have a
Good Meeting” as I left for the evening. She prepared the evening meal around my meetings, always made sure I
had a clean and pressed white shirt, and took interest in my work with the Knights of Columbus. She also
attended many of the events I was required to be at. Many times I could not sit with her since I was taking an
active part in the evening’s festivities. I always came home to a light on near the front door. Now that my
schedule will be considerably shortened I’m sure much work around the house that should have been performed
during these past three years will be on her list. I will gladly get the work done and look forward possibly to some
work in the Nassau Chapter I am seeking. I believe St. Pius X Council is a special place with special people. My

priority is to make sure we are always here to serve our Priests, Church, and Community. DD Jim Albert

Rec. Sec. and Usher Coordinator for
St. Pius X Church Charlie Josten still
needs you to help out. Please let him
know that you are willing to commit to a
Mass on Saturday or Sunday. If you can’t
commit every weekend maybe you can tell
him you can help out when one of the full
timers has a conflict?

Call: 516-935-6879

Don’t forget
to have fun !



The “Pius Knights” Newsletter has been “Crowned “ Best in Nassau five consecutive years and running. Page 6

Knights For Life Next
Meeting

4th Tuesday of @ Month
Msgr. Delaney Council

7:30PM 110 Merritt Rd.
Farmingdale, N.Y. 11735

Visit the website:
www.nassauknights4life.org

4thDegree
Exemplification is this

October.
Get your application
form in now. Every
Knight a Sir Knight!
This is the

Patriotic Degree!

4,000 Children lost
each day in the United
States to abortion.
35,000 Children lost
each day in China to
abortion.
These unconscionable
numbers must stop.

ST. PIUS X COUNCIL
NOW HAS A

COLUMBIETTE
AUXILLIARY.

JOIN THEM!
CALL:

PRESIDENT

SUSAN CORRENTE
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Council Members who are
chairing a committee can get the
word out early. Simply put
together some well-chosen
words and be sure to include all
of your pertinent information:

NEOTWY
wheN – wherE - whO - whaT - hoW- whY

Use your “Pius Knights”
Newsletter !

PIUS KNIGHTS
SUMMER SCHDULE

STARTS NEXT

MONTH ONLY ONE
MEETING IN
JULY-AUGUST
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:
Phil Roeske 6/30, John Mazzola 6/14, Janet Reilly 6/23,
Barbara Nuss 6/11, Anne Marie Toth 6/16, Marion
Priestley 6/20, Linda Sassone 6/28.

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:
Gloria and Ralph Plaisance, PGK 6/29/57 (58th), Marilyn
and Jim Reilly 6/20/53 (62nd), Janet and Tom Reilly 6/6/59
(56th), Marirose and Ken Krogman, PGK 6/9/90 (25th).

DON’T FORGET
THE ST.PIUS X

CHURCH
GOLF OUTING!

JUNE 15TH

$85 DINNER $75 SENIORS
COCKTAILS AND A LAVISH DINNER.

THIS IS A FUNDRAISER
FOR OUR CHURCH!
PLEASE COME OUT
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Knight
of the

Decade
2000-10,
Charter

Member PGK (2)
Honorary

Membership

Sir Knight
SALVATORE

MASCOLO JR.
with

GK Neil DeRosa

ST. PIUS X
COLUMBIETTES

PRESIDENT
SUSAN

CORRENTE

ALL PHOTOGRAPHS PROVIDED BY MARYLOU MASCOLO

Honoree
Lecturer Eugene Robinson

Ray O. Ludwig, PGK

Charter/ Honorary Membership

WHAT
A

PARTY !
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Bill Bullwinkel, PGK (l) received gifts and
praise for his work as 13th District Warden

Ralph Plaisance, (r), PGK, FDD, PFN, PNCC
Co-Chairman of the 25th Gala Event

Lecturer Eugene Robinson received gifts and praise for
his many years of service to St. Pius X Council.

DD Jim Albert, GK Neil DeRosa, Ralph Plaisance, PGK, Arthur

Venezia, PGK, Bill Bullwinkel, PGK, Salvatore Mascolo, PGK (2). Charter/Honorary/Honorary Life

The Zieglers and the Bendigs were in attendance


